
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED PLANS AND SPECIFICATIONS,  

FORM OF CONTRACT AND ESTIMATE OF COST FOR THE 

WASTEWATER TREATMENT SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT 

Notice Is Hereby Given:  That at 6:00 p.m., at the City Hall, Underwood, Iowa, on April 22, 2025, 

the City Council of the City of Underwood, Iowa (the “City”) will hold a public hearing on the 

proposed plans and specifications, form of contract and estimate of cost (the “Contract 

Documents”) for the proposed Wastewater Treatment Improvements Project (the “Project”).   

The Project is located 703 Highway Street in the southeast part of Underwood at the city’s 

wastewater treatment lagoon site. 

The Project shall consist of providing all materials, equipment and labor necessary to 

perform the work described as follows: 

Removal of existing sludge from the existing lagoon cells, installation of a Lemna LBTP 

wastewater treatment system into the existing lagoons, installation of a new blower building, 

installation of a new polishing reactor, installation of a new UV Building, site piping, 

electrical supply and controls, and other miscellaneous and associated work. 

A copy of the proposed Contract Documents is on file for public inspection in the office of the 

City Clerk.   

At said hearing any interested person may file written objections or present oral comments with 

respect to the subject matter of the hearing.   

 Cindy Sorlien 

   City Clerk/Administrator 

 


